WINDSOCK VILLAGE CORPORATIONS

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING

JULY 20, 2006

The July Board Meeting was held at Gary Cole’s hangar. Board members present were:

Beverly Mason, Jay Brennan, Tom Gill, Gary Cole, Kelly Jeffries, Don Meader, Peter Lambert, Barbara Clifford and Glenn Mori.

Guest present were: Rick & Sue Medve, Mike Jacobsen, Bill Fitzmaurice, Carolyn Buskirk and Dave Swift.

The minutes of the June 15, 2006 meeting were approved as written with the following correction: the minutes of the May meeting were approved (not the April meeting as reported).

Treasurer’s report: Barbara reported the WVAC has collected $23,544 of assessments (60%) and WVPO has collected $28,813 (54%). A 12-month CD for $50,000 yielding 5% interest has been taken out for the WVAC. 

Barbara reported that one account (Campbell) is over one year in arrears for their aviation assessment. Barbara has spoken to them and found out that Mr. Campbell had a heart attack. They promised to try and send $25/week to clear it up. Their WVPO assessment had been paid for fiscal 2005-06; only the WVAC assessment is overdue for around $200 including interest. A discussion ensued about forgiving the interest. Don asked that we wait another month and see if they live up to their $25/week commitment. Barbara is to write a note to them reviewing the proposed payment plan.

Public input: Kelly reported that Ted Roberts did some research and for a one-time fee, Windsock Private Airport could be added to the Jeppesen GPS database. The WV Pilots Alliance has the funds to pay for it but Kelly felt that the Board should have input. Gary felt that it was more a benefit for guests than for residents. Glenn Mori pointed out that it is a good idea from a safety point of view but it is important that it be listed as “private” or “restricted”. Don added that he has no desire to advertise any more than we already do. Kelly pointed out that we are already on the charts. Beverly asked if this should be an annual meeting question. Don pointed out that we did bring it to the annual meeting for both the frequency change and for having us listed on the charts. Kelly will find out what other private aviation communities have done.

Annual Meeting Review: Beverly didn’t find any promised issues from the Aviation meeting. A note reviewing runway usage went out with the invoices. Peter found that we had promised a review of ATV’s etc. on the roads and speeding. 

Gazebo: Don has not spoken directly with Tom Kondrat. Bill and Glenn reported that they had seen him installing the bench earlier this week. Kelly reported that the promised weathervane was no longer available. Don has e-mailed Ben King to inquire as to the whereabouts of the memorial plaque.

Fitzmaurice/Clark: Don read a letter addressed to the Board from Bill Fitzmaurice dated 7/6/06. An issue has arisen re: Bob Clark blocking access to the road right of way for access to the Fitzmaurice property. Bill Clegg says he will make sure that the road is kept clear. 

Beverly reported that in Don’s absence she was asked to contact Atty. Debbie Fauver about the issues surrounding Bob Clark’s property. On 6/25/06 Don Meader sent a letter to Bob giving him 7 days to vacate the trailer and have it removed from the property as per our C&R’s. After a June 29th meeting with Atty. Fauver, she sent a letter to Clark giving him until 7/9/06 to vacate. She also wrote a letter to the Town of Ossipee Code Enforcement Officer informing him of the violations of our C&R’s. She has prepared a draft petition for a preliminary and permanent injunction. 

It was noted that all these things take time and that before they are resolved, Bob will likely move back to Florida for the winter. Atty. Fauver recommends that we continue with the proceedings regardless and get the injunction. If he returns in the spring of ’07, we will not be starting from square one. 

Storage Trailer: this issue has not been discussed as yet. It will require further research. Barbara asked about Chester Johnson III also appearing on the deed and if this complicates things. Bill Clegg produced a document showing that the property was deeded to Bob Clark and registered on 5/9/05.

Road Paving committee: none were present at the meeting

Tabak issue with run-up: Don received some e-mails re: run-ups at the south end of the runway. Don sent a note to Kelly asking her to send a note to the pilots in her database relative to the issue. She has done so. Don will e-mail back to the Tabak’s that the word has gotten out and that it was discussed at the Board meeting.

Other: Beverly feels that the WVPO Board should drive around the development prior to the next meeting and note and R&C violations and issues. A motion passed that all WVPO board members ride through the neighborhood and note any violations or issues and bring them to the next meeting.

Next board meeting: Thursday August 17 at the Gazebo**

Bring your own chair and refreshments.

** in case of inclement weather, meeting will be at Gary Cole’s hangar
Peter Lambert

WVPO Secretary

